Water Resources Department

MILL CREEK OFFICE PARK
AU A 555 13th STREET N.E., SALEM, OREGON 97310 PHONE 378-3066

October 3, 1978

Kip D. Morgan

Casey Morgan Corporation
Route 3, Box 3665
Roseburg, Oregon 97470

RE: Files No. T-3027, T-3028

Dear Mr. Morgan:

Since you have filed a new transfer application for
approval of a proposed change in point of diversion for your
portion of the irrigation right from North Myrtle Creek, de-
scribed by the certificate issued to North Myrtle Irrigation
Company and recorded at page 44047, Volume 36, State Record
of Water Right Certificates, we assume you are no longer
interested in the changes proposed by the prior transfer ap-
plications Nos. 3027 and 3028, filed on May 6, 1974, by
Fibreboard Corporation, as discussed with you by telephone
and by letter. Therefore, we are closing the files on trans-
fer applications Nos. 3027 and 3028 and have enclosed our
refund check No. 2616 in the amount of §$90, payable to Casey
Morgan Corporation, as successors in interest to the Fibreboard

Corporation.
Sincerely,
James W. Carver, Jr.
Engineer

JWC:1cj

cc: M. John Youngquist, Watermaster



